APPROVED
SELECTMEN’S MEETING

MINUTES
March 20, 2019
FLAG SALUTE:  6:00PM
CALLED TO ORDER:  Deborah Hodgins called the meeting to order at 6:00
ROLL CALL:  All board members present for roll call – Nancy Hatch, Bill Rand, Bob Dalton & Gerald Folster, Lee Bryant & Rick Leavitt, CEO
Cathy Jordan – Clerk out

NOMINATIONS FOR CHAIR AND VICE:
Bill Rand motioned to nominate Nancy Hatch as Chair of Selectboard

Bill/Lee 4/1 Nancy abstains

Nancy Hatch motioned to nominate Bill Rand as Vice Chair to Selectboard

Nancy/Bob 4/1 Bill abstains

MINUTES:  February 21st, 2019 Selectmen meeting minutes.

Gerald/Lee Approved as written 5/0
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  None
GUEST:   Holbrook Recreation board members 

Robert Merritt, Tina Ferrill & Ken Jarvis

The board members were asked to come to give our new Selectboard members an informational update on the Holbrook Rec Program.  It was very informative and very much appreciated that they give their time volunteering for this program.  

Bill Rand as a resident asked a question of donations to the Clifton Area Snowmobile Club.  Ken Jarvis said he would look into it for the club.  Ken did mention that Eastern Maine SC hasn’t asked for a donation in quite a few years.
PLANNING BOARD:  None
C.E.O REPORT: 
Soucy Violation

Rick asked the board members if they wanted them to pursue the violation.  The board said they do and all court fees and fines will be added to their taxes.

Bill/Lee 5/0

ACO REPORT:

None

EDDINGTON FIRE:
See report – informational
BUILDING USE:

None

ROADS: Discussion on upcoming maintenance for the Scott Point Road and the Bobcat Road.
The board members discussed the continuance of Scott Point Road, Ditching and getting to prep for paving early spring.

Trees on Scott Point Road near Arthur Butterfield house.  There are at least 3 Hugh Pine Trees that need to be removed. Safety concerns of old age of trees.  Selectboard asked to contact Jay Perry to take a look at the trees.  These trees need to be removed before the paving starts this spring.

Bill/Bob 5/0

SCHOOLS:  Linda Graben, School board member present
Further discussion on the repairs needed for RSU 63 for the amount of 5 million dollars spread over a 15 year term.  Also the talk of a new school is still on the table.  June referendum will have a ballot question for residents to voice their approval. At the next school meeting set for March 25th, 2019 they will vote to approve the 5 million repair project.  All should attend 
TREASURERS REPORT: 
1.)  Assessors return – Need signatures Bill /Gerald 5/0 to sign
2.)   Audit for review – Informational 

3.)   Monthly reports – Informational

4.)   Tax Acquired Property – Legal noticed was posted for bids on 3 Rebel Hill Road Property to be sold, no inquiries.  Selectboard suggested that we revisit May and re post in BDN

CLERKS REPORT: None

OLD BUSINESS:
None

NEW BUSINESS:
None
PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
None

NEXT AGENDA:
NEXT MEETING DATES:
Selectmen’s Meeting - 3rd Wednesday of Each Month

Planning Board – 1st Wednesday of each month

Planning Board Workshops – 2nd Wednesday or as needed

6PM for all meetings

Adjourned @: 7:00PM
Motioned by Bill
Second by: Bob
Respectfully submitted,

Deborah A. Hodgins, Administrative Assistant
Approved at the April 17th, 2019 Selectmen’s meeting
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